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of last term: 96.2% 
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Nursery 30 hours 

96.3% 

98.0% 

100% 

FS2KW 
 
FS2TG 

96.7% 
 
98.9% 

Y1RB 
 
Y1MB/EH 

93.0% 
 
88.6% 

Y2ZJ 
 
Y2RT 

96.6% 
 
96.0% 

Y3HA 
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Y4 SM 

92.2% 
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Y5RA 
 
Y5MA 

99.5% 
 
100% 

Y6GM 
 
Y6NS 

98.8% 
 
94.2% 

Welcome Back!  

It is with great excitement to share the news that we are in 
the process of creating and developing our very own Forest 
School, which will be at the very far end of the school field.  
 

Forest Schools is an approach to outdoor learning that sup-
ports play, exploration, risk taking and team work. The aim 
of the programme is to support children in developing their 
social and emotional skills, developing greater resilience and 
confidence. Our Forest School Leaders are Mrs Graham and 
Mrs Brizzolara.  

It’s been wonderful to welcome you back after the Easter break. From speaking to 
lots of the children this week, it seems that much fun was had in the sunny, dry 
weather. It’s hard to believe that we are two-thirds of the ways through the year! 
Hasn’t it flown by so very quickly.  
 

As we return back to school, it continues to be important that every one of us do all 
that we can to keep each other safe so please be reminded of the importance to fol-
low the Government’s Covid-19 rules. This means that we must all continue with the 
Hands, Face, Space rules, and should only meet others outdoors in a group of six or 
two households — and even then, keeping a distance of 2m. On Monday, I shared 
with you a letter from Nottinghamshire County Council via Dojo which highlighted the 
fact that infection rates in the Mansfield district are amongst the highest in the coun-
try. This is a stark reminder that the pandemic is far from over and as such, the com-
mitment and vigilance of everyone in our community is still needed. Thank you for 
your continued support and cooperation.  

Forest School 

In order to help establish our Forest School, we are asking for your support in providing us with any dona-
tions of ropes, tarpaulin or wood offcuts that you no longer need. If you are able to help, please let us know. 
I’d like to express my sincere thanks to Jenny and Josh, gardeners from Mansfield District Council’s Parks 
Department, for saving and delivering logs and wood shavings earlier this week.  

Goodbye Mrs Darzanos  

After ten years of dedicated and faithful service to our school, Mrs Kaye Darzonas has 
made the decision to move on to pastures new, so today is Mrs Darzanos’ final day of em-
ployment here at St. Philip Neri with St. Bede. During her time here, she has supported, 
loved and cared for everyone in our community and this will never be forgotten.  
I know you will join me in wishing Mrs Darzanos well and keeping her in your prayers as 
she takes the next step in her life.  



Word of the Week 

The Word of the Week for next week is Unity, which will form the basis of 
our acts of collective worship throughout the week.  
 

The celebration of Mass will be with Year 2 next Thursday. Unfortunately, 
parents, families are parishioners continue to not be able to share in this 
celebration.  

 

 
 
 

Parents’ Evening 

 

 

 
Our Topic Curriculum  

Last term, we were working hard behind the scenes to re-organise our Topic 
Curriculum across the school. This was launched on Monday. From now, the 
structure of each Topic unit will be consistent for all children, from Nursery 
to Year 6 in that topics are delivered in four key components: Engage, Devel-
op, Innovate and Express. All Topics will begin with Engage where a Launch 
Day will be held to stimulate and excite the children. The bulk of learning 
takes place in the Develop section where knowledge is acquired and skills 
and understanding are fostered.  

As mentioned in the last Newsletter, I can now confirm that Parents’ 
Evening will take place week beginning Monday 10th May. From next 
week, you will receive the usual form to complete, which requests your 
preferred date and time of appointment. Once returned to us, teachers 
will collate this information then provide you with an appointment 
time. Parents’ Evening will be conducted in the same way it was for the 
Advent Term, using your child’s MS Teams account. Further details will 
be provided once appointment times have been allocated to you.  

Following the Develop section, children then enter the Innovate stage where they apply their learning to a giv-
en scenario or problem. Finally, the children Express their newly-acquired knowledge through a Landing Day, 
where they present their expertise to an audience. All classes have Launched their new topics this week so 
should be able to tell you about the exiting day they’ve had. As ever, thank you for your help in providing cos-
tumes/resources/artefacts for your child’s Launch Day; we really appreciate it, and thank you too to our teach-
ers and TAs as they endeavour to make learning as exciting as purposeful as possible .  

Chaplaincy Provision  

Over the next few weeks, children in Year 3, 4 and 5 will be 
provided with the opportunity to work with our Academy 
Chaplain, Vicky Mullen who is based at All Saints’. During 
these sessions, children will explore several themes, including 
missionary discipleship, what it means to be a witness and to 
be an example to others. I know the children will benefit from 
Vicky’s sessions and look forward to seeing and hearing about 
the work completed by each class.  

The Lime Trees  

If you require wraparound childcare in 
order to support you being able to 
work, attend education and access 
medical care, please register using The 
Lime Trees’ Booking Portal. For more 
information about our new wrapa-
round provider, please visit: 
www.thelimetrees.co.uk 

https://thelimetrees.kidsclubhq.co.uk/cust#/auth
http://www.thelimetrees.co.uk


COVID-19:  

If children or a member of your household are unwell... 

1. It is vital to the safety of our school community that you do not send your child to school if they, or someone 
in your household, is displaying one or more of the main symptoms of coronavirus: 

 A high temperature – you feel hot to touch on your chest or back; 

 A new, continuous cough; 

 A loss of taste or smell.  

2. If your child or another member of your household has any of the above symptoms, or has had a positive test for 
Covid-19, they must self-isolate for 10 days and the rest of the household must self-isolate for 10 days. 

 
3.  If a child in school shows symptoms of Covid-19 and they also have any siblings in school, parents must collect the 
symptomatic child and any siblings. 

 
4. We strongly recommend that you get a test for the symptomatic person and let school know the result as soon as 
possible. If the test result is negative, the family can return to normal. If positive, you must continue to isolate and fol-
low the track and trace guidelines. όtƭŜŀǎŜ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ƭƛƴƪǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōƻǧƻƳ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ƭŜǧŜǊ ŦƻǊ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ƻƴ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ 
ŀŘƳƛƴƛǎǘŜǊ ŀ ǘŜǎǘΦύ 

 
5. We recognise that many children will become unwell with illnesses that are not coronavirus and that colds and run-
ny noses are prevalent at this time of year. However, in line with government guidance, any child in school who is 
found to have one of the coronavirus symptoms in school will be isolated and you will be asked to collect them and 
their siblings immediately. We will advise you to follow the same procedures outlined above. Please ensure you are 
contactable at all times during the school day in case we need you to collect your child – we are unable to send your 
child home with anyone from outside of your household. 

 
6. To keep our community safe, we must all adhere to Government guidelines outside of school too.  National Re-
strictions remain in place details of which can be found here:  https://www.gov.uk/guidance/covid-19-coronavirus-
restrictions-what-you-can-and-cannot-do 

 

 

 

 

 

Directions on how to get a home testing kit and how to register, carry out and 
return the kit can be found via the links below:  

   
https://self-referral.test-for-coronavirus.service.gov.uk/antigen/name    or  

 
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/coronavirus-covid-19-getting-tested    or 

 

Call 119 for help in booking a test. 

 

CƻǊ ƎǳƛŘŀƴŎŜ ƻƴ ǊŜǎǇƻƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŎƻǊƻƴŀǾƛǊǳǎ ƛƴ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ǘƘŜ ƭƛƴƪ ŀǘΥ 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/coronavirus-in-children/  

 

LƴǎǘǊǳŎǝƻƴŀƭ ǾƛŘŜƻ ŦƻǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎκŎŀǊŜǊǎ ƻƴ ǎǿŀōōƛƴƎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΥ https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Xaw8DsF2Igc  

Booking A Test 

https://self-referral.test-for-coronavirus.service.gov.uk/antigen/name
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/coronavirus-covid-19-getting-tested
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/coronavirus-in-children/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Xaw8DsF2Igc

